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Thank you and Merry Christmas!
to all sponsors and friends of Apanjan

and The Banyan Trust

Santa is Subhadeep Banik, 8 years, Apanjan Day Centre pupil.


     This newsletter was printed courtesy of SRL Consultants UK.
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The overall message to these hardworking staff is “remember that play is work. “ I also give them ideas to develop further themselves. They wanted me to help them with motivation, (particularly with the autistic children) so Somasree translated for me and I used body language and signs and various games to make my point and in the end we all had fun – that’s important too. When I return in February I’ll be able to assess the success of all that shared laughter.


Annie Larner





APANJAN GIRLS HOME





�





Apanjan’s new girls’ home is in its finishing stages. Construction of the building was completed within 4 months, which locally is considered something of “a Bengali miracle”. Apanjan’s project coordinator Somasree Das is relieved that supervision of the building activities is now scrapped from her busy schedule. 


The new home is very close to the boys’ home, but in accordance with Indian laws it is officially on a separate plot of land with a wall and its own independent main entrance. The girls will take their meals at the day centre and in the boys’ home, so their home consists of only bedrooms, bathrooms, a storage room and a large communal space. It is spacious and airy.


Apanjan already has adopted its first girls: Arti, Ritu and Sukanya. Arti is a bright 11 year old, who is deaf and has no speech. Details of her background are unclear. All we know is that as an abandoned streetchild she was raped by a policeman. She was then placed in a state children’s home, which unexpectedly closed down. Apanjan decided immediately to accept her, so this vulnerable girl would not find herself on the streets ever again. Ritu, a bubbly eight year old, is also hard of hearing and has created her 





CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 


We three trustees have just returned from a successful visit to Apanjan where everyone is thriving and all is well. Individual stories about the holiday, the girls’ home and the new arrivals are here together with photos which say so much more!





�Marc Tolud, Annie Larner, Somasree Das, Charles Whiteley.





We stayed at Apanjan for several nights as travelling across the city is both tiring and time consuming, and we felt we should award Hotel Apanjan five stars! It was great to be absorbed into the Apanjan household. The great game with the kids and the care-team is to get us dancing with them in the evening. Shambu was truly amazing as he abandoned his crutches and joined in by swivelling on his bottom pushing himself round in circles with the other hand waving madly in the air. 





�


Children and carers dancing to the Bollywood hit parade.





Our mosquito nets made them laugh and when I wore my sari I was greeted by total approval for reasons I don’t really understand. The real work started immediately, Marc Tolud took photos and visited all the kids individually while Somasree the co-ordinator and I sat down for our first meeting to timetable various workshops with the carers and the teachers. These tackled health issues, sensory perception for the profoundly handicapped children and handling problems of the parents of Day Centre kids.
























































own language as her form of communication. She is hyper-active and irresistible. Coming from the same home as Arti the two girls have benefited from each other and already together with Sukanya are fully integrated members of Apanjan. At the moment the boys still feel somewhat overwhelmed.





�


Ritu (left), Arti (centre) with Sukanya (right)





MENTAID VISIT APANJAN


Iona Kundu and Deepa Bannerjee from Mentaid visited Apanjan on 23rd November. Mentaid is an organisation set up years ago by Iona to provide various facilities for children with multiple disabilities and their parents in Behala (southwest Kolkata). This was their first visit to Apanjan. We have already been several times to their busy centre, which is full to bursting point. There are now plans for Mentaid to create much bigger premises, so they were impressed with all our space.


We chose to focus our day on establishing a working relationship for our mutual benefit. Annie Larner (Chairman of the Banyan Trust) knew Iona from way back and felt that she and Somasree (Apanjan’s co-ordinator) could give each other support, once that they had been introduced. Both women have a lot of knowledge to share and enormous responsibilities to carry. 


Some Apanjan teachers enjoyed seeing Deepa again as they had previously followed her training programme, Deepa in turn was pleased to see her teachings in fruition.


Apanjan and Mentaid are now looking forward to organising events together such as the annual sports day. 





�


Iona Kundu (left), Deepa Bannerjee (centre) with Ritu
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PURI INVASION


�





All the children and staff with a few volunteers travelled 14 hours by train from Kolkata’s Howrah Station to the seaside resort of Puri, in the neighbouring state of Orissa for their holiday.





�


Shambu, Sukanto and their fellow travellers.





It was the hottest time of the year so dips in the ocean and the sea breezes were a welcome relief from the stifling heat of Kolkata. The pictures speak for themselves. 





�


Above Molay, below Biswajit, Prem and Sukanto
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We had a message from Alex Markovitch which suggests that instead of buying Christmas presents in the traditional way we could consider giving to Apanjan instead. (Children excluded from the scheme of course!)





We have recently received the proceeds of several small change boxes. It is surprising how it adds up.





In Cornwall, Rachael and her son Matt, enjoy reading about Ajay and his music in the newsletters and make a donation without fail every month. This sort of commitment is the backbone of our regular quarterly transfer of funds to OFFER in Kolkata.















































Matt (left), Ajay (right).








BIG KIDS BOUNCING


In August a trampoline with a safety net was given to Apanjan by Ken Hale. It was sent via DHL who took a long time to reimburse us for a mistake they made with the Indian Customs and Excise. The reimbursement arrived at the bank in Kolkata at the end of November. The equipment itself luckily got there safely and swiftly and the men soon had it up ready for everyone in a matter of hours.


It’s obviously a great pleasure to all and sundry, it is not only physiotherapy equipment, it offers general exercise too. It is capable of releasing tension, as well as giving a lot of pleasure particularly for all the bigger kids and the carers. 


A big thank you from everyone!


�    


The enormous trampoline parked in the entrance during the monsoon will shortly be moved into the garden.





�


Prem sees himself as the driver of the new van.


TRANSPORT


James and Fiona Anderson visited the Apanjan Project in February 2005. Before they came out to Kolkata they organised a fundraising party for friends and family and with the funds raised Apanjan was able to buy an extra minivan for daily transport of the day centre pupils. Apanjan already has its own school bus. 





�


Apanjan pupils getting on the Apanjan school bus at the end of the day.





SUCCESSFUL WAYS OF RAISING FUNDS …….WE HEAR FROM YOU 





Artist Anita Peace and her daughter in law Alexandra had a stunning exhibition of paintings and photographs with a theme on saris at the Orangery in Holland Park London at the beginning of the autumn they raised money for Banyan which will go towards the finishing touches needed in the girls’ home.
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A painting by Anita Piece.
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The Banyan Trust 
Letchmore Farm, Rush Green, Langley near Hitchin, Herts SG4  7PJ
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